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1. Background 
1. Introduction 

A report entitled “Capital Programme Update 2008 - 2012” was presented by the Director of Resources to the Council’s Executive Board on 8th October 2008.

The report set out the current position on the Council’s Capital Programme stating that “The current economic climate is impacting on the Council’s ability to generate capital receipts from the disposal of surplus land and buildings, to support the financing of the capital programme and without actions being taken; the current programme cannot be afforded”. 
The report sought Member approval to a range of proposals totalling £52m in order to realign expenditure and resources to bring the Capital Programme to a more manageable position. 

All proposals were agreed - one of which was to use £11.5m of HRA Right to Buy receipts that had been used by General Fund in previous years, and were programmed to be returned to the HRA in 2008/2009.  

The full report is contained within the Public Reports Pack (pages125 – 132) for Executive Board on 8th October which can be found on the Council’s Website www.leeds.gov.uk .
2. Impact on ALMOs
The table below shows the reduction in receipts available to each ALMO following Executive Board’s decision. 

	AVHL & BITMO
	ENEHL
	WHWHL
	HRA
	Total

	‘£000
	‘£000
	‘£000
	‘£000
	‘£000

	3,706


	2,634
	4,336


	824
	11,500




The decision to utilise £11.5m of HRA receipts to support the General Fund was taken within the context of the current position on the General Fund Programme and with regard to the achievement of the Decent Homes Standard. 

The latest position as advised by the ALMOs, indicated that after applying the Government’s definition of Decency (on which Government funding for Decency was based) there were surplus resources of £30m across the three ALMOs. By redirecting the £11.5m of HRA receipts this surplus is now £18m. It  is however recognised that there are capital investment needs in respect of mandatory and essential non-decency works i.e. adaptations and DDA work and that further work is needed to ensure that essential non-decency works are prioritised so that consideration can be given to funding options. 

3. Flow of Capital Resources 
Some resources can only be used to support the HRA/ALMO Capital Programme - examples of these are the Major Repairs Allowance (MRA) and the Supplementary Credit Approval (SCA) which is the money the Government allows the Council to borrow specifically for Decency.

Capital receipts (including those generated from the sale of homes sold under Right to Buy) can be used more flexibly and it is the Council who have to decide priorities in terms of which schemes to fund.
The level of capital receipts used to support the ALMO capital programmes since 2003 has been significantly in excess of those originally envisaged. Since 2003/04 capital receipts of £41m have been or are planned to be used to support the HRA and ALMO programmes.  This compares to the original business plan which only required capital receipts of £7.7m, an increase of £33.3m. 
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Note to : Councilor Illingworth  


From : Richard  Ellis -  Head  of Finance  
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